
 

 

 

                                 WYRE PIDDLE PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of a meeting of the Parish Council duly convened and held in  

the Village Hall, Wyre Piddle on Thursday 26th June, 2014 commencing at 7.30pm 
          
Present Councillors: - D Creed- Miles Naraine (Chairman) 

    R Merchant 
   M Oakley  

   G Smout     
       
In attendance: -  County Councillor Liz Tucker  

   D Taverner – Clerk and Responsible Finance Officer  
       

 Apologies recorded: -    Cllrs N Wood and J Parsons 
 
                                        

1/7/14 Declarations of Interest 
  a) Register of Interests: Councillors are reminded of the need to  

  update their register of interests:  There were none 
 
  b) To declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests in items on the  

  agenda and their nature:  There were none 
 

  c) To declare any Other Disclosable Interests in items on the agenda  
  and their nature:  There were none 

 

   
2/7/14 To Consider Written Requests from Councillors for the Council to Grant 

a Dispensation (S33 of the Localism Act 2011) 
    No such requests had been received 

 
3/7/14 Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 27th March, 2014 
    The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 27th March, having been  

   previously circulated were approved as a correct record of that meeting and  
    were signed by the Chairman 

 
4/7/14   Minutes of the Annual General meeting held on 29th May, 2014 
    The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 29th May, having been  

   previously circulated were approved as a correct record of that meeting and  
    were signed by the Chairman 

 
5/7/14 Matters arising from the minutes.  
    There were none 

 
6/7/14 Planning:  applications and decision notices  

 
(a) Applications for consideration  

 

14/01062 The Coach House, Church Street 

    Rear extension to form orangery and entrance area 

 
    Members raised no objections to this application 
 

    
 

 
  
 

http://www.e-wychavon.org.uk/scripts/plan2005/acolnetcgi.exe?ACTION=UNWRAP&TheSystemKey=%34%35%39%36%36&RIPNAME=Root%2EPages%2EPgeDC%2EPgePlanningRegister


 

 

 

        

7/7/14   County Councillors Report  
Cllr Tucker advised that the timetable for the public inspection phase of the South 

Worcestershire Development plan had now slipped until early 2015  
 
The next liaison meeting of the Hill and Moor Waste site liaison group was scheduled for 

Thursday 3rd July. 
 

Street lighting reduction trials would be piloted throughout Pershore later in the year. 
 
Repairs to the Eastern Bridge barriers were due to be undertaken imminently. 

 
8/7/14 Community events update 

The village Summer Fête was scheduled to take placed on Smiths Meadow on Saturday 
28th June. The Clerk confirmed that insurance arrangements for the event had been put in 
place 

  
All the individual events in the 2014 Village Games had been entered and thanks were 

again given to Carrie Oakley for her hard work in co coordinating all the various entries and 
teams. The first event –the Bell Boating- was due to take place on the morning of 28th 

June 
       

9/7/14 Finance – to approve payment of Accounts  

The following accounts were approved for payment:- 

cheque £

901093 G Robinson Final lengthsman Payment 43.30                 

901094 D M Taverner - Clerk salary and expenses 264.87               

901095 AON Insurance Insurance premium 1,267.29            

901096 New Farm Grounds mtce grass cutting 456.00               

 

10/7/14 New Homes Bonus (NHB) 
Following the Parish Council survey asking for ideas about how the NHB could be spent,  

It had been agreed to provide an all-weather path through the Parish Church Graveyard to 
the Garden of Remembrance. The indicative costs for the planned work were estimated at 
approximately£1,300 and would be partly funded by additional income from planned 

community events. 
 

Cllr Oakley was thanked for all his work in undertaking the survey and for his liaison efforts 
with the District Council 
   

11/7/14 Report from lengthsman and related projects 

Peter Hurst was congratulated for the excellent work that he had undertaken to the 

maintenance of the grass verges through the village. Peter would be attending a 
lengthsman training scheme which ws due to be run by the county council in early August  
  

12/7/14 Poplar Avenue Play Area  
Details of indicative replacement / updated play equipment for the Poplar Avenue play area would be 
displayed at the village fete on 28th June          

 
13/7/14  To agree date of next meeting: Thursday 24th July, 2014 

        
There being no other business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.35pm.  
 

Chairman         ....................................... 
   24th July 2014 


